Around the churches

Quiet work of compassion
Canberra Times – 20 August 1966
 The announcement early this week that the St Vincent de Paul Society would receive $2,000 from the Canberra Totalisator Agency Board has thrown the spotlight briefly , on an organisation which carries out its work in relative obscurity, and which does not often receive donations to it, that are public knowledge.

Since the foundation of the society in 1833 by a young French university student, Antoine Frederic Ozanam, it has grown to be one of the leading charitable organisations of the world, and a branch  has existed in Canberra since the beginning of Roman Catholic parish activity in the city.

A small group of about dozen men make up the St Vincent de Paul Society in each of the 12 Canberra parishes and all of the 130 members are deeply involved in works of charily which have little connection with their own religious denomination beyond the fact that there are naturally a proportion of Roman Catholic people among those in need of help from day to day.

It will come as a shock to many Canberra residents to learn that since it was opened four years ago the St Vincent de Paul shelter in Narrabundah has provided 6,000 beds for homeless men.

They would be equally surprised to know that the shelter is staffed each night by two of the members on a rosier basis and that these volunteers have also cooked the 12,000 meals which were supplied free of charge.

The present shelter has become inadequate, and a new building is planned to meet the anticipated needs of the future in Canberra.

Remarkable as is the record of the local branch of St Vincent de Paul in providing shelter for homeless men, this is by no means the largest piece of charitable work of the society, its annual report showing that last year more than 3,000 visits were made to poor or distressed people in their homes.

Cases of distress are brought to light by police, social workers, parish priests and the clergy of other denominations and apart from the advice of a sympathetic visitor, food, clothing, and money are distributed when it is considered essential.

No public appeal is made for funds, much of the money coming from collections among their own members at their weekly business and devotional meetings, plus the poor box which is placed near the door in each Roman Catholic Church.

A spokesman of the society said yesterday that generous donations of used clothing are made by people of all religious de nominations and this is sorted at depots run by the society at Dickson and at Narrabundah.

